## COUNTY OF NEVADA

STATE OF CALIFORNIA

## **BOARD OF SUPERVISORS**



Nathan H. Beason, 1<sup>st</sup> District Edward C. Scofield, 2<sup>nd</sup> District Chair Dan Miller, 3<sup>rd</sup> District Vice-Chair Wm. "Hank" Weston, 4<sup>th</sup> District Richard Anderson, 5<sup>th</sup> District

> Julie Patterson Hunter, Clerk of the Board

January 26, 2016

Ruth Jackson Hall, Chair Friends of the Truckee Library 10031 Levon Avenue Truckee, CA 96161

Re: Support for the Friends of the Truckee Library in its efforts to expand the Truckee Library Facility

Dear Chair Hall:

On January 26, 2016, the Board of Supervisors voted to support your organization's efforts to achieve a larger Truckee library.

The Board recognizes there is public demand for expanded library services in Truckee. The current Truckee library is in a 4,600-square foot building in the Truckee Joseph Center campus. The Board supports your vision to build a new library of up to 20,000 square feet in size in a new location. Given that there are no Capital Facilities funds or other County funds at this point in time to build the new library, the Board recognizes and enthusiastically expresses its support for your efforts to raise the necessary funds to complete this project. We look forward to working in concert to support improved library services both in Truckee and throughout Nevada County.

Thank you for your continuing efforts to ensure our libraries remain an essential institution of American society.

Sincerely,

Dan Miller Chair, Board of Supervisors